PIERCE COUNTY ATV/UTV ASSOCIATION MINUTES

GAYLEN LANGER'S GARAGE

MAY 20TH 2024

6:00 P.M.

Members Present: Dan & Denise Hager, Ron & Jeanette Gutting, Brandon & Marna Carleton, Roger & Delores Fritz, Linda Townsend, Vonnie Blodgett, JoAnne Ottman, Sheldon Huppert, Tina Huppert, Gary R. Huppert, Paul & Leah Frandson, Jason Marks, John & Jean Marko, Kevin & Diane Johnson, Jack O'Neil, Everett Mulhausen, Barb Fritz-Mulhausen, Butch Kinneman, Gaylen & Sue Langer, John Patraw, Bud Rud, Dennis Swanson, Brad & Leann Gutting, Joanie Churchill, Mark Books, Scott & Tina Ryden, Brian Stein, R.B., Mason Lewis and John & Monica Lewis, Kevin & Connie Burgess, Luke & Sheri Johnson, David Deiss, Dickie Nelson, Greg Reid, Dave Murphy, Mark Helmer, Mark Blodgett, Mike Johnson, Bill Bakalich, Gary D.Huppert.

Meeting called to order by President Jack O'Neil @ 6:00 P.M.

Secretary's report read by Denise Hager and April minutes approved by Roger Fritz and 2nd by JoAnne Ottman.

Treasurer's report read by Tina Huppert and approved by Sue Langer and 2nd by Gary R. Huppert.

Old Business: County Roads update by Jack O'Neil- Jack announced to our membership that all county roads are open with the exception of County F & M and C & V. There is a few restrictions as stated on our Facebook page and the newspaper. This all took a lot of work in attending meetings in the 17 townships and also County meetings to make this happen. Thanks to Larry Johnson, Sheldon Huppert, Gary Huppert, Mark Kinneman, Dave Deiss and Jack O'Neil for all their time on this update.

Signs are all up and a motion made to pay for the signs by Sue Langer and 2^{nd} by John Lewis. The cost is approximately 3000.00. We are the 36^{th} County out of 72 in the state of Wisconsin to open the county roads.

The old signs are being taken down and Gary Huppert will check with the county clerks to see if they want to help in removing them and bring them to Jack O'Neil's and place them in his shed on a pallet. Any questions please contact Jack O'Neil.

Maps Update by Dave Deiss: We talked over our options with the new maps and the advertising. We made a motion by Dave Deiss and 2nd by Gary D. Huppert to go ahead with the process and buy 1000 maps. There is a 750.00 set up fee. The cost of the maps are about \$4.00 each. Mark Helmer will be handling the advertising on this project and plan for July 15th deadline. Ads will be 100.00 for each business for ad on the new map. The other business that don't buy an Ad space they will be listed on the map.

UTV Raffle: Dave Deiss stated we could work on a raffle for later in the year and asked for volunteers to help with this. John & Monica Lewis, Scott Ryden, Brian Stein, R.B., Tom Schultz, Dave Murphy, Dave Deiss have showed interest in helping out. There would be 300 tickets sold at 100.00 each is part of the plan so far.

Update- Scavenger Hunt: Wendy Smith—this is on hold at this time and if anyone would like to work on this idea please let the board know.

New Business:

Fair Booth: The sign up for the fair booth was passed around and we will continue to pass it at the next meetings. If you would like to volunteer and need a pass to get in the fair contact Tina Huppert by June or July meeting.

Arkansaw Parade- Noted by Tina Huppert received a mailing to invite anyone to join in their event on June 15th.

Please respect the privilege that we have received by the county to ride on roads that are open now.

Be safe, Have Fun, and let others know that this a very important change in our options to enjoy our country on our ATV/UTV's.

Thanks to Gaylen and Sue Langer for hosting our meeting and the food everyone shared tonight.

Next meeting will be at El Paso Bar and there will be a food option to purchase.

The meeting will be on June 17^{th} at 6:00 P.M.

Meeting adjourned at 7:01 P.M. by Ron Gutting and 2^{nd} by Mike Johnson